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EXCHANGE 0F LETTERS (OCTOBER 30, 1947) BETWEEN CANAL»ý
AND) THE UNITED) STATES 0F AMERICA RELIVrING TO TIH]
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TWO COUNTRIES SUPPLE
MENTARY TO THE <IENERAL AGREEMENT ON TARIFFS ANI
TRADE

1. The Acting Chairman of the United States DeZegation to the
Chairman of the Canadian Delegation

DELEGATIoN 0F THE Uwrin> STATEs oF AmEimicA

GENEVA, October 30, 1947.

DEAR MR. WILGRESS,

A point of legal detail bas been brought to my attention in connettior
with the Agreemnent Supplementary to thie General Agreement on Tarim
and Tradc, which we propose to signi on behaif of our two Government-E
on October 30 ma.king the Recipr>cal Trade Agreement of 1939 between th
United States and Canada inoperative so long as both the UJnited States aW
Canada are parties to the C#eneral Agreement on Tariffs and Trade.

As you know, Article XVIII of the 1939 Agreem~ent provides that it nabe terminated by either party after three. years on six zaonths' notice. The
inclusion of sucli a provision in ail our trade agreements is required by the
Trade Agreements Act. Our lawyers have suggested that the very general ternl-
of the proposed Supplementary Agreement might possibly be interpreted fO
making it impossible for either party to, the 1939 Agreement to, exercise V1Xis
riglit of termination.

It is, of course, improbable that either of our Governents would wish tO
exercise this right of termination, but under our law we must, nverthelese,
retain it in force. To suggest a formai amendment to the proposed SupplemnielY-
tary Areetepesyexcepting Article XVIII of the 1939 Agreement at thislate date would cause considerable inconvenience and would gîve greater emphasio
to this point than At deserves. I arn therefore writing to, make it clear that Wge
would be signing the Supplementary Agreement with the understanding that t
general language would not prevent notice of termination of the 1939 Agre
ment given by either party whiie we were both parties to the General Agreem6el<
on Tariffs and Trade f rom effeeting termination of the 1939 Agreementil
six mnths.

I would appreciate it if you could give me the assurance that your Govr"
ment~ has the same umderstanding.

Sincerely yours,

WINTHROP G. BROWN


